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As at the 18 April 2023 
 

Welcome to the final Newsletter of the 22/23 season.  
 
Our finals matches are now complete and the winners are listed below. However we just wanted to congratulate 
ALL of our competitors because reaching a final is no mean achievement. The standard of play was very high this 
year and there have been some upsets along the way which just goes to show that you have to be in it to win it. 
 
This year we reintroduced the Championships for our woman members for the first time since 2011 and the 
response has been excellent with some excellent games and worthy winners. In fact the women’s section has 
shown an increase in numbers since 2019. Whilst we have a large number of new male members, we have also lost 
a similar amount due to retirement from bowls, ill health or moving away from the area. Trying to keep our 
membership numbers up when many of our local clubs both indoors and out, have struggled to retain numbers, has 
been a challenge so overall, we are happy with the progress we have made.  
 
We all have a duty and the opportunity to try to attract new members of different levels of experience. Yes we 
would love to have more County or National standard bowlers playing for us but it is equally important to encourage 
people who have never bowled before. These are the lifeblood of the club and the champions of the future so 
please encourage your friends and family to come along when we reopen in September and give it a go. We have 
several Qualified Coaches amongst our membership and even if they are not available, there are always 
experienced bowlers at the club who are able to give advice. 
 
It would also be wonderful if we could attract some younger members? Unfortunately, bowls has the reputation 
of being ‘an old persons’ game and it’s true that the average age of our membership is around 70 years. However, 
look at the World and National Champions and you will realise that many of them are in their 30’s and 40’s. These 
players started their careers as youngsters as young as 10 or 11 years old. The earlier they start the better they 
will be and there are plenty of opportunities to represent the County under 25’s if they are good enough. If we 
can attract a group of young players, I’m sure we can arrange a taster session one evening so that they can get a 
taster of how enjoyable bowls is. 
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We have to congratulate Paul Whellams and Colin Foster for qualifying to represent Ilford in the National over 
60’s Pairs Competition in Nottingham. Paul is unfortunately leaving us in favour of Barking but we wish him luck 
whomever he settles with in the future. 
 
Congratulations also to Karl Bunyan who is playing in the Essex Unbadged singles final at Falcon BC on the 15th 
April. I’m sure you join me in wishing him the best of luck. 
 
Congratulations also to Sandra Dupuy, Irene Powell and Bob Kane, for receiving their Essex County Badges. A lot 
of hard work and good bowling goes into this so they deserve the accolade and appreciation from their peers. 
 
Moving away from the bowls side of the Club, we owe a debt of gratitude to all the members who have helped run 
the club in the 22/23 season. I will not name them all here because I’m sure to miss someone out but they include 
our Bar Team, the Maintenance Team, the Garden and Car park Team and the Management Team and Directors. 
I just have to mention two particular unsung heroes. Colin Foster who has been instrumental in setting up the TV 
Advertising system and supporting our aging computer system when it goes awry. Karl Bunyan who has already 
started work on our new website. It is not fully operational yet but we hope Karl will be able to get it up and 
running and ready for the new season in September. It is these ‘behind the scenes’ jobs which members can help 
us with. These members help save the club thousands of £££’s every year. I also include Mo and Bob in this list. 
Without their help, your fees would at least treble. However, we cannot expect these members to continue to 
work unaided so PLEASE, if you can help in any way, step forward to offer your time, help, experience and 
expertise. This is particularly important next season as Bob will be away for almost a month in February and I 
may also be forced to retire due to several ongoing health problems. If you can assist, please speak to Bob or I 
and we can try to introduce you to how the club is run. 
 
We also need three more Directors to step forward. Our Constituent demands this and it is a legal requirement. 
The role of Director does come with a certain amount of responsibility but it’s not a demanding role. It is up to 
the Directors to ensure that the Club is run properly and legally and to make important decisions on behalf of 
the membership. If you need more information about this, please contact our Chairman Sandy Dron. 
 
Over the summer, we will be working with our Health and Safety Consultants, Croner. The H&S Policy will be 
rewritten specifically for the Club. The new policy will come into force in September.  
 
We expect several important changes in policy particularly regarding placing the trolleys and congregating around 
the green between matches.  It is an emotive subject and not an easy one to solve but solve it we must to ensure 
the safety of our members and staff. Please cooperate with the Management and observe the new regulations if 
and when they are introduced. 
 
Another area we will be looking at next season is dress code. There are several different views on how people 
should be allowed to dress when playing bowls at Ilford. Many of the major bowls institutions have relaxed their 
dress codes. Gone are the days of playing in jackets, shirts and ties. However, nor do we want to start allowing 
players to play in jeans and vest tops. We hope we can find a happy medium. If we do make changes, we would ask 
every member to respect our codes and dress appropriately. The dress code for Interclub and County League 
Matches will remain the same and probably be more formal than club league matches are. 
 
We hope you all enjoy the summer and we look forward to seeing you back at Ilford in September. The club will 
reopen on the 18th September for rollups. There will be no charge for these during the first week of opening but 
we would appreciate a donation to this year’s chosen charity Tracy’s Trust.  
 
This charity was set up by our members Marilyn and Stuart Nieman in memory of their daughter Tracy who sadly 
passed away from Non-Hodgkin’s Lymphoma at the age of 26. It falls under the umbrella of St Bartholomew’s 
Hospital Charitable Trusts and supports research into Lymphoma and Leukaemia in children and young adults. A 
very worthy cause indeed and one which the Club is proud to support. I am hoping that Stuart or Marilyn will send 
through further details so that these can be published in this or in future additions of our Newsletters. 
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At this time of the season, it’s right to spend a moment to remember those members past and present 
who have sadly passed away.  

 

 
We thank them for being members of this club and for the contributions they have made to the bowls 

community. They will be missed. 
 

Our thoughts are also with those who are battling with health issues. May they recover quickly and we 
look forward to welcoming them back to Ilford in the near future. 

 

 
I am delighted to report that our member Karl Bunyan, won his Essex unbadged final on the 14th April by 21 shots 
to 15 whilst representing Ilford. He joins our bowls elite team of County Players. 
 
Also winning his game at Falcon BC on the 14th April was our own Tony Seago although on this occasion, Tony was 
playing for Havering. 
 

 
 

Karl being presented with his well-deserved Essex Trophy 
 

Very pleased to announce that the Club Lottery has been won outright by 
Maggie Smith 

Who wins £725 

In MEMORANDUM 
We remember with deep affection, all those 

members who have sadly passed away and we 
offer our condolences to their families and 

friends. 
They are forever in our thoughts and may their 

eternal souls rest in everlasting peace. 
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If you know of any member who does not have access to 
emails, please let us know who they are and we will place a 
copy of this newsletter in their pigeon hole/mail box when it 
reopens. This is situated adjacent to the entrance to the 
lounge. 
 
Members are also reminded to check to see if there are any 
communications from the Club, their Team Captain or 
another member, awaiting for them in their mail box. 

 
 

We encourage you to contribute to the newsletters. This is your chance to 
voice your opinions, have your say in running and improving the club and 
suggest fundraising ideas. You might have some constructive ideas or just 
some articles of general interest. Please send your articles in PDF or Word 

Format  

to Secretary@iibc.uk 

 

Some of the winner of 2022-2023 Competitions 

Ray Waxman 

2023 Class of 21-22 winner 
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.   Mickey Pace, Mark Newman & Brian Powell  Bob Hayter with Gala Day Guest of Honour 
  2023 - Triples Champions     Mark Lazarus 
 
 

 
 
 

Gary Burns, Jim Howe and Clarita Bleach with Bob Hayter 
2023 Newbies Competition 

 

          
 
Brian Powell, Sandra Dupuy, Mark Newman & Paul Nelson -  Janet Doe, Gary Cook, Ian Treleaven & Dennis Tuerena 

Gala Day Winners 2023         Gala Day Runners up 2023 
 
 

Pictured below or on next page are: 
 
Jackie Stephens, Wendy Gray (Marker) and Ladies singles Champion 2023 - Debbie Jones 
 

Alan Jaye - General Secretary with Gents Singles Champion 2023 – Bob Hayter 
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If you would like to bowl in any of our leagues please indicate your preferred days & 
times. This will then be passed to the individual team Captains who will contact you. 

All the leagues are open to Ladies and Gents 

Monday Tuesday Thursday 

10.30am  10.30am 12.30pm 

Mainly Ladies Mainly Ladies Mixed League 
   

Monday Monday 
 

2.30pm 6.30pm 
 

Mainly Men Mainly Men 
 

    
 

Tuesday Tuesday 
 

2.30pm 4.30pm 
 

Mainly Men Open Triples 
 

    
 

    
 

Wednesday Wednesday 
 

10.30am 6.30pm 
 

Mainly Men Mainly Men 
 

    
 

Thursday Thursday Thursday 

10.30am 2.30pm 6.30pm 

Mainly Men Mainly Men Pairs League 

Leagues for the 23/24 Season 

Anyone wishing to play in a league next season or change teams, please 
complete the form at the bar and we will put you in touch with a Team Captain. 

Please do not ask Bob. He has enough to do. 
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Friday Friday Friday 

10.30am 2.30pm 6.30pm 

Mainly Men Mainly Men Open Triples 

      

Sunday 
  

10.00am Please print out these pages, enter your name and 
contact number against the dates you are interested in 
bowling, and return as soon as possible to info@iibc.uk  

Please do not send to Bob or Alan direct or telephone 
your dates to us. 

Mainly Men 

  

  

 
 

 

 

When the Club reopens 

Buy 20 vouchers get 1 free - Buy 40 vouchers get 2 free   

Buy 50 vouchers get 3 free 

Vouchers are not valid for weekend games. 

Vouchers are not valid for County games. 

Vouchers cannot be used to purchase food and/or drink. 

Vouchers cannot be used to offset fees 
 

Vouchers are valid across seasons so can be used next season as well. 
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Summary of AGM 2nd April 2023 

Matters arising 

There are changes to Memorandum and Articles of Association. Details of the amendment 

to clause 21 have been sent to Bruce Allen for onward forwarding to Companies House. 

 Summary of Section Consolidation changes 

  These were set out in the Minutes of the AGM, attached to the Agenda.  

 Summary of Substitution Rule Changes  

The following is a summary of the changes to the Substitution Rules agreed at the AGM. 

Bob Hayter will try to change the existing rules in the next handbook if room allows or 

will summarise them. 

 As the Club operates an open League system which was agreed at the last AGM, 

there will be no change to the existing rule that prevents men playing in women’s 

leagues and vice versa. The rule agreed at the Ladies Section Meeting to prevent 

men playing in ladies leagues goes against agreed Club policy. 

 Teams will be permitted to ask a full member present at the Club, to stand in as a 

substitute if they are a player short. 

 That player cannot play against his own team in the same league. 

 That player cannot leave his own team, under any circumstances, to play for another 

team in the same league thus leaving them with the need to find a substitute. 

 If more than one player is available to act as a substitute, the player must be 

chosen by the toss of a coin. The team needing the substitute cannot select the 

player of their choice in these circumstances. 

 The substitute can only play in position 2 in a full rink match or as lead in a triples 

match. 

 Only one substitute is allowed per team. 

 If a full rink team is still a player short, 25% of their score will be deducted from 

their total and any substitutes can only play as lead. 

The proposal that the Directors with approval of the Management Team, can increase green 

fees without the need or an AGM or EGM, in exceptional circumstances, was passed at the 

AGM. 
 Club Charity Details 

Tracy’s Trust was chosen by a vote at the AGM. AJ to ask Stuart Nieman to prepare a 
summary setting out why the charity was formed and why members should support it. 

Membership Reports     
Latest Membership count – Bob Hayter reported that we now have 69 women members, 199 
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men and 21 Social members totalling 289 in all.  

The membership count in 2019/20 was 57 women and 199 men. 

Staffing report from Bob Hayter  
Bob Hayter reported that Alan Bayliss had joined the bar team and was undergoing training. 

Eric Brown has now moved home and is no longer local to the club. Whilst he will continue to 
help, alternative arrangements for locking up in the evenings and at weekends, must be 
addressed when the Club reopens. 

When the new season commences, Bob will prepare a rota of volunteers so that the bar and 
club are covered at most times. 

Further approaches to the members to be made to try to get another bar helper for the 
23/24 season. 

Bob Hayter reminder those present that he will be away in New Zealand in February 2024 and 
any clerical help we can get would be most appreciated. 

Events, Fundraising, Sponsorship, Publicity and Charity    
Race Night – 11th March 2023 at 7:00pm  

The race night on the 11th March was a real success and raised £1000 plus bar takings. 

Thanks to all those who helped on the night, particularly those guests who worked on the 
tote. 

A letter of thanks has been sent to Cheryl Petar and a small gift of thanks for all her efforts 
in setting this event up. 

Some lessons were learnt with regard seating arrangements but if we hold an event like this 
again, we should be better placed to ensure that everyone can see and easily participate in 
the fun. 

Thanks also to Colin Foster who managed to connect the Race Screen to the TV(s) in the 
lounge so that more people can see the races in progress.  

No other events have been planned for this season.  

Leagues and Match Reports     
Bob Hayter reminded members that the Finals will be played from the 11th April 2023. 

The results will be distributed to members after the last final has been played. 

Bob Hayter advised that the Club would reopen for roll ups during week commencing 18th 
September 2023. These would be free of charge for that week only but a donation to the 
Club’s charity, Tracy’s Trust, would be welcomed. 

AJ asked if the Club should have a public open day but there was no appetite for arranging 
this. 

Report on teams in the leagues   
There were only a few outstanding league matches and these will be played week commencing 
10th April 2023. 

The presentations will take place after the finals have finished. 

Markers have been arranged for matches as needed and Wendy Gray will be asked to mark 
the women’s singles final. 
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Bob Hayter reminded the team that this will be the first Ladies Singles final since 2011. All 
the women’s competitions have been well supported and we thank all those women and gents 
who have entered. 

Friendly matches report   
Sonia McDonald gave her thanks to all the members who supported the weekend friendly 
games and supported the club. Thanks were given to Sonia, Ken and indeed all the Bowls Team 
for their efforts in choosing the squads and arranging the games.   

Sonia welcomed our new ladies vice-captain Bernice Gilbert who we hope will support Sonia 
next season and help with the weekend friendlies. 

Inside Outside League  
 We are still one team short for the Inside Outside League.  

Brian Yershon’s proposed Bowls Football Supporters Competition  
This has been put on hold until the new season and will depend on having an acceptable date 
available. 

Club pens and score cards 
New pens are on order and will be available at the start of next season. 
New score cards are also on order.  

Health, Safety and Security (including Covid)    
As advised at last meeting, Croner Health & Safety Consultants have now been contracted to 
look after our Health & Safety policy and requirements for the next 4 years. 
Initial basic computer training on their computerised HR and H&S systems has already been 
given to Bob Hayter and Alan Jaye. It was decided not to train Darrell Witek and Bob Kane until 
the policy has been tailored to the Club’s specific needs. 
A full day of evaluation with a consultant has been arranged for 7th August 2023 starting at 
09:00 am 
Alan Jaye, Bob Hayter, Bob Kane and Darrell Witek (the Health & Safety Committee) will be 
asked to be present on that day as the consultant will survey the Club and assess our particular 
needs and weaknesses. 
Vince Allen asked if he could help in any way and will also be invited to join the H&S Committee 
and attend on the 7th August 2023. 
The new H&S Policy should be in place by the time the Club reopens in September 2023. 
This work is very challenging and there are many legal implications that have to be addressed. 
Every member has a duty of care to comply with the new regulations for their own safety and 
that of every member of staff, member and visitor to the Club. 
The Local Authority and H&S Executive can visit the Club at any time and have the legal power 
to close us down if we do not comply with all the regulations. 
Safeguarding  
Croner will also be asked to look at our existing Safeguarding policy and make changes where 
necessary. This is another area the club have to take seriously. We have a legal obligation to 
ensure we have trained Safeguarding Officers available to protect the safety and welfare of 
all our members and visitors. 
Sandra Dupuy who is our Safeguarding Director has suggested she may have to stand down from 
this role as she is now involved in coaching. If she does this, another member will need to step 
up to take over responsibility for Safeguarding and if no one steps forward, this might also have 
to be outsourced.  
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Safeguarding documents received from Ken Spicer, have been forwarded to Croner for 
consideration. 
AJ also asked Croner to consult with Bowls England to see what their safeguarding policy 
contains. 
Bob Hayter advised that the fire alarm system would be upgraded in the closed season, subject 
to agreeing the costs.  
More stringent fire alarm testing will need to be carried out throughout the season and if an 
alarm sounds, members and Staff MUST comply and leave the building if so advised to do by 
any appointed fire officer. This is not a joke, lives could be at stake if people do not comply. 
It was suggested by Tony Seago and agreed that as Bob cannot be at the Club 24/7, anyone 
running the bar should automatically be appointed the acting Fire Officer on the day. Necessary 
training will be given. 
There are at least two major issues that the club will have to address when it reopens in 
September. 
Bowls trolleys 
These can be a tripping hazard and hanging them over the handrails is no longer acceptable or 
advised. 
Tony Seago is looking into either providing more trolley hooks or making a trolley posts so that 
the trolleys can be placed in a safer area. 
Tony also suggested that we reintroduce a Trolley Park Area so that they can be placed safely. 
Any other ideas on this would be welcome. 
The areas between the lounge and the green. 
Despite our best efforts, members entering the playing area before the previous matches have 
ended has continued to be a problem as is leaving their bowls on the tables or next to the green 
when the previous matches have not finished. 
Several ideas have been put forward including moving the tables back against the lounge wall 
thus giving more space to players leaving the green. These will be discussed at the next meeting 
and may be trialled. 
In the meantime, PLEASE remain in the lounge until players in the previous matches have left 
the green. 
Likewise, players leaving the green should collect their belongings and retire to the changing 
rooms as quickly as possible to change. 
These issues will be discussed with Croner when we meet in August. 

Maintenance reports  
No major work carried out since the last meeting. 
The installation of monitors in the playing area is ongoing and yet to be resolved. Colin Foster is 
working to resolve this problem. 
Gardens and car park. – Report by Ian Treleaven    
Ian was not present at the meeting but thanks were given to him in his absence for continuing 
to keep the gardens in excellent condition.  
The wooden fence and fence posts adjacent to the building were damaged in an unfortunate 
accident, by one of our members. Tony Seago has agreed to carry out the necessary repairs 
over the summer. The cost of these repairs will be passed on to the member concerned. 
Tony Seago asked if it was necessary to re-paint the white lines in the car park. Bob Hayter 
advised that as the car park is being used by 12 to 15 year olds for Air Corps training in the 
summer, this job should be withheld for a further year. 
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AJ asked Tony Seago if it was possible to fill in some of the potholes in the car park and Tony 
agreed to do this for the Club. 
The Air Corps are aware of the potholes and have agreed to sweep the car park to remove gravel 
and loose stones as part of their thanks for us letting them use our facilities. 
It was suggested that the Air Corps youngsters be invited to try out indoor bowls when the 
season recommences. 
AJ to contact the Local Council regarding the potholes in the access road. This is an unadopted 
road and when this was bought up last time, the Council refused to carry out repairs. The club 
footed the bill for almost £2,000 although through perseverance, some of that expense was 
eventually recovered from the Council. 
Bob Hayter advised that estimates to replace our fire alarm system have been received and the 
work will be carried out in the summer at a cost of approximately £9.5k.  
Any detailed quotes received, should be forwarded to Croner Health and Safety for approval of 
protection provided. 
Bob Hayter also advised that the door entry system was not working due to a power problem. 
As we are out of contract with Bassons, Essex Security Systems have been asked if they can 
resolve the problem. Bob Hayter is meeting with them on the 14th April. 
It is possible that the system might need replacing and this is something Bob will be discussing 
with Essex Security. 
He will also be discussing our aging alarm system which was installed in 1986. There have been 
several false alarms over the past few weeks and this too might have to be replaced. 
It was noted that when the alarm went off, not one person made an attempt to leave the building. 
This must be addressed when fire drills are introduced. 
The TV Advertising computer ceased working and Colin Foster has replaced this with an internet 
based system which can be controlled remotely. It is also much easier to use and notices can be 
added and taken off in minutes from within the club or online. 
Sincere thanks to Colin Foster who has spent many hours working to get the system operational. 
CAN THE BAR TEAM PLEASE ENSURE THAT THE ADVERTISING TV IS TURNED ON, ON 
ARRIVAL AT THE CLUB AND THAT THE LAST MAN/WOMAN OUT TURNS IT OFF. 
Members are encouraged to look at the notices and take heed as some are quite important. 
Karl Bunyan has started work on the Club’s website. No updates have been received as yet. We 
do need to get the website operational early in the next season and Bob Hayter to speak to Karl 
about this in the closed season. 
Thanks to Karl for the work he has carried out so far.  
Sandy Dron expressed thanks again to all the maintenance team who continue to save the club 
hundreds of £££’s every year.  

Welfare  
Report from SANDRA DUPUY on welfare matters.   
Get well messages have been sent to Marion Bond who is recovering from surgery. 
Sandra reported some good news that Carol Tresadern was in remission and was doing quite well 
in her recovery. The MT sent our best wishes to Carol and hope to see her back at the club very 
soon. 
It was reported that our new member Stanley Barclay had had a fall. Sandra to send a get well 
card. 
It was also reported that Alan Moss was in hospital undergoing tests. Best wishes were sent to 
him for a speedy recovery but thankfully, he was well enough to attend the finals day. 
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Sandra Dupuy was asked to send a congratulations card to our Director Steven Klein on the 
occasion of the Barmitzvah of his grandson. 
If anyone does hear that there has been a bereavement, illness, birth, marriage,  barmitzvahs, 
anniversary etc., please let SANDRA DUPUY know.    

Any other Business 
AJ reminded the MT that only one person has shown any interest in helping administer the Club. 
With Bob away next February and Alan suffering with a few health problems, it is essential that 
members step forward to help to avoid unnecessary closures and disruption to the leagues and 
matches.  
AJ is prepared to train up anyone who would like to be considered for any job and will support 
that person as required.  
The Constitution demands that we need 12 Directors, we have only 9. New Directors are urgently 
needed to run the Club. Please speak to Alan or Bob if even slightly interested. 
Bob Hayter advised that 6 people have a chance of winning the latest lottery. If not won this 
week, it will be paid out when the Club reopens. 
 
 
 
 
 

Notice Board 

. 

Our chosen Charity this year  
Tracy’s Trust 

Further details about this Charity will follow.             
 

Please give generously to this fantastic cause. 
 

  
 

NEW MEMBERS ALWAYS WELCOME  

CALL 020 8597 6040 or 07505 171682 or 
email INFO@iibc.uk 

 
Free coaching will be available by arrangement 
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If you have any bowls or bowls equipment for sale, please draft out an 
advert and we will try to place this on one of the notice boards. A 

donation to our chosen charity would be expected on completion of a 
successful sale. 

 
The club is run mainly by volunteers. However, the burden of 

work rests on the shoulders of just four or five members who will 
not carry on doing this work unaided, for ever.  

If you can help run the club in any way, please let Alan or Bob 
know ASAP. 

There is no point in complaining about how things are run if you 
are not prepared to devote a couple of hours of your own time to 

help make improvements.  

If you notice any hazards or dangerous objects or areas 
of the club, please report it to the office immediately.  
Every member has a duty of care to comply with our 

Health & Safety Policy for their own safety and for the 
good of the Club and all its members. 

Latest News 

A big thank you to all the members who were good enough to 
help lay the boards on the 17th April 2023. This enabled us to 

complete the job in just a few hours. 
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Please keep an eye  

 

on the notice boards for details of forthcoming events or 
competitions and do not be afraid of entering our weekend 

friendly matches. 

Also remember to check your Pigeon Hole/Mail Box to see if 
you have any mail from other members or the Club. 

Also look at the scrolling TV screen in the lounge next to the 
bar. 

Important messages are regularly updated with information and 
advice from the Club Management. 
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IMPORTANT NUMBERS 

Club Telephone Number - 020 8597 6040 (only during the playing season) 
Club Email address - info@iibc.uk  Website – www.iibc.uk 
Facebook – https://www.facebook.com/groups/IlfordIBC/ 

 
Club President and County League Secretary – Pat Brown - 01708 556148 

Club Chairman & Membership Secretary – Sandy Dron - 01708 347492 

Club Manager, Treasurer, Competitions Secretary, League Secretary and Bar Manager 
- Bob Hayter - 07505 171682 - Bob.Hayter@iibc.uk 

 
Maintenance Team – Eric Brown, Darrell Witek, Melvyn Cohen, Tony Seago, Ian 

Treleaven 
 

Director of Publicity & Sponsorship - Steven Klein – 07771 720620 
srk48klein@gmail.com 

 
Director of Membership Development – Jack Matthews – 07971 748372 

jackmatthews99@gmail.com 
 

Press & Communications Officer – Gerry Gillan – 07572 616868 
 

Welfare Director, Ladies Secretary and Ladies County League Delegate –  

Sandra Dupuy – 07545 544966 

Ladies Captain - Sonia McDonald – 020 8491 9566 

Ladies Vice-Captain – Bernice Gilbert – 07581 236011 

Bar staff – Mo Leung, Tony Seago, Mark Newman, Eric Brown, Steve Simpson, Alan 
Bayliss 

 
Hon. General Secretary, Men’s Section Secretary and acting Health & Safety 

Coordinator 
Alan Jaye - 07722 240237 – Alan.Jaye@iibc.uk 

Men’s Captain – Ken Spicer – 07989 309114 

Men’s Vice-Captain – Mark Newman – 07984 085826 

Club address – Ilford & District Indoor Bowls Club Ltd 
Perrymans Farm Road, Newbury Park, Ilford, Essex, IG2 7LX  


